Email received from Wealden on Monday 6th January 2020

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Victoria

I am writing further to previous email exchanges with this Council regarding the ongoing management of the car parks in Alfriston. 

As you know, we have been reviewing the issue of the future management of all car parks that are under licence to parish councils, these being the Sea Road car park in Pevensey and the car parks at Alfriston. Unfortunately we had to delay our original meeting in early December due to the election however, I’m pleased to say that the group has now met to discuss these matters. 

We have now given this subject detailed consideration, including taking into account the information you provided to us (and that Pevensey Parish Council also submitted). Whilst understanding the issues raised by you, we have reached a decision that these car parks should be managed internally by us alongside the management of our other car parks. We feel that it is in the best interests of the District as a whole for us to manage all of our car parks directly. 

Our intention is that we will be concluding the current arrangements at the end of this financial year and will bring the operational management of these car parks back under our direct control from the 1 April 2020. 

We appreciate that this will have a financial impact for you owing to the loss of the income from the car parks but we hope that by letting you know of our decision now that you will be able to address these through your forthcoming budget meetings.  

Should you have any questions about this decision then please do contact my colleague, Julie Wilkins. 

Kind regards
Trevor

